
    

October 20, 2021 
 
Mr. Paul Johnson 
Operations Project Manager 
Atlantic Richfield Company 
Remediation Management 
150 W. Warrenville Road 
MC 200 1E 
Naperville, IL 60563 
 
Re: Former Anaconda Plant (a.k.a. Harbor at Hastings Site) Site No. 3-60-022 
 Hastings-On-Hudson, New York 
 
Dear Mr. Johnson: 
 
The Department of Environmental Conservation (“Department”) had a conference call 
with representatives of the Village of Hastings (“Village”) on September 14, 2021.  During 
the call the Village expressed some of their concerns regarding the remedial project for 
the Harbor at Hastings site.  The Department has a few requests of BP listed below: 
 

• Provide the Village modeling which includes the entire shoreline and Kinnally 
Cove.  The modeling should include, but not be limited to, wave action, a smaller 
grid than previously supplied, and a more precise shoreline that accurately reflects 
existing conditions. 

• Provide the Village any additional information, evaluations, and design elements 
as they are completed for review prior to the submission of the 95% Final Design. 

 
In an effort to keep the project moving forward please consider the above requests.  If 
you have any questions, contact me at (518)402-9821. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Jess LaClair 
Project Manager 
 
  



ec: Mayor Armacost 
Village Manager 

 Trustee Fleisig 
 S. Edwards, DEC-DER 
 J. Armitage, DEC-DER 
 A. Guglielmi, DEC-OGC 
 H. Gierloff, DEC – Region 3 
 A. Schimizzi, DEC – Region 3 
 M. Schuck, DOH 
 J. Nealon, DOH 


